MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

September 14, 2020
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on September 24, 2020 and called to order by Chairman Chimirri at 7:22 p.m. with the following present:

Chairman





Ermanno Chimirri
Commissioner




Bart Gugel                                                          
Commissioner




Keith Miller

Commissioner




Walter Westhoff
Chief






Frank Russo

1st Asst. Chief




Bruno Rocco

2nd Asst. Chief




Pete Peluso


District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

Pledge to the Flag led by Chairman Chimirri followed by a moment of silence.
Four new members; C. Pumay, D. Levitan, R. Lowe and M. Benner were introduced to the Board of Fire Commissioners.  BOFC welcomed them in.
Warrants and Claims in the amounts of $5467.66; 10 checks have been reviewed, approved, and paid.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Gugel seconded by Comm. Miller with all in favor.

Motion to approve minutes dated August 24, 2020 made by Comm. Gugel seconded by Comm. Westhoff with all in favor.
9/14/20

Correspondence:

· Request received from Chief for the purchase of 50 cases of water and 10 cases of soda.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Westhoff seconded by Comm. Gugel with all in favor.

· Request received from Chief 1 ¾ straight bore nozzle be purchased for school packs on 3-6-3.  Board approved and directly given to Chief Rocco.

· In receipt of Department points and Service Awards report.

· Request received from Chief the Islip Rotary Club requesting to use meeting room Monday, 11/23/20 from 9:00-11:30 to assemble Thanksgiving baskets for local families.  Board approved.  Board advised they must follow proper Covid protocol; masks, temperature taken upon entering the building.

Chief Russo:

· Advised one member still out with Covid
· Held discussion regarding permission to host a blood drive.  Motion to approve request.  Chief advised he will follow up on date.

· Held discussion regarding maintenance schedule for apparatus.

1st Asst. Chief Rocco:

· Nothing to add 

2nd Asst. Chief Peluso:

· Advised All American has been made aware of approved Class A uniforms to be ordered

· Advised all members have been informed of physical deadline of 9/30/2020

· Advised new members have been issued their PPE turnout gear
Comm. Westhoff:

· Nothing to add

Comm. Gugel:

· Discussion held regarding 3-6-5 cleaning

· Advised 2 pagers still outstanding

9/14/2020

Comm. Miller:

· Nothing to add

Comm. Chimirri:

· Held a discussion with Chiefs regarding Ex-member PPE gear.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 7:33 p.m. made by Comm. Westhoff seconded by Comm. Gugel with all in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino
District Secretary

